See WFPC Minute 156-5.2 dated Tues 9 June 2015  

----- Original Message ----- 

From: I A Hutchinson 

Sent: Saturday, May 16, 2015 9:55 AM

Subject: West Felton Charity Funds to Parish Churches 



OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION 
 

"Memo 155"        COLLECTIVE LETTER TO WEST FELTON CHURCHES

ALSO COPIED TO ALL MEMBERS OF WEST FELTON PARISH COUNCIL

 

Sent on behalf of West Felton Parish Council  (WFPC) on Sat 16 May 2015
From Ian A. HUTCHINSON   West Felton Parish Clerk 
Parish Office  Montford Bridge  Shrewsbury   SY4 1ER 
Telephone No: 01743 850504  Mobile: 07816 146029  
New Broadband Email:   iahutchinson@btinternet.com 
See Website: www.2shrop.net/westfeltonparishcouncil  

 

TO the Church Officials of St Michaels West Felton+St Chads Haughton

And Methodist Chapel West Felton+Weirbrook United Reformed Church 

Electronic Email Copies and Paper Posted Copies sent as appropriate 

 

WEST FELTON PARISH CHARITY FUNDS DISBURSED TO OUR THREE PARISH CHURCHES 
 

From 3 historic West Felton Charities: Jones West Felton; Charity of S Owen; West Felton Poors Stock

From TSB Oswestry West Felton Parish Charities 30-96-33 A/c No: 00158958 on Friday 15 May 2015
 

Monies sent by instant electronic transfer from the West Felton Parish Charities Account: 
Sent to Church of England West Felton PCC A/c:  Treasurer Dr Michael Davie   =   £3129.24 
Sent to Methodist Chapel West Felton A/c:  Treasurer Mrs Doreen Catchpole       =   £1564.62
Sent to United Reformed Church Weirbrook A/c: Treasurer Mrs Dorothy Davies  =   £1564.62
(Confirmation also sent to United Reformed Church Minister Rev Geoff Hancocks) 

 

CONDITIONS OF THESE GIFTS   -   see also Felton APM'15 Minutes attached/enclosed: 
 

There are NO formal legal conditions attached to these gifts and now that these funds have been transferred to the three church accounts the West Felton Parish Charities account has been CLOSED and West Felton Parish Council has NO further responsibility for the spending of any of these funds.  

 

However at West Felton Annual Parish Meeting 2015 held in the Village Hall on Wed 22 April 2015 it was resolved under Minute 3.d that: 

 

"Once the monies have been transferred to the churches it will be the responsibility of each church to decide how to allocate those funds but each will be reminded of the original purpose of the trusts and be asked to ensure that beneficiaries are from within the boundaries of the Parish. Ideas offered by members of those churches present at this meeting favoured a focus on youth so the new youth club and our primary school will be strong contenders."  

 

So West Felton Parish Council will NOT be monitoring the spending of any of these funds but if the churches would like to inform us of how monies have been spent we will pass that information on to the parish via our website and news reports to the Parish Magazine.  

 

The Parish Council wishes to acknowledge all the hard work done by Cllr David Curtis and others to retain these monies for use in West Felton Parish. 

 

Signed on behalf of the Parish Council:    ~   Ian  A.  Hutchinson  Parish Clerk   Sat 16 May 2015



